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New Headteacher Appointment September 2025 
Dear Parents and Families, 
I am honoured to share that I will be taking on the 
role of Headteacher at All Saints from September. 
Having served our school for the past 10 years, I 
feel truly blessed to continue my journey with this 
wonderful community in a new capacity. I look 
forward to building on the strong foundations we 
already share, and to working closely with you to 
ensure every child continues to grow in faith, love, 
and learning. 
Sincerely, 
Mrs Dunn  
 
A Royal Invitation For All Saints staff – What an Hon-
our! 
Mrs Maguire writes:  
I am absolutely thrilled to share some exciting news 
with our wonderful school community—I have 
been invited to Buckingham Palace for a garden 
party, alongside Mr. Barnes and Mrs. Dunn, in 
recognition of our work in education! 
It is truly an honour to receive this invitation, and I 
feel incredibly proud to be part of such a special 
event. Education has been our passion for so many 
years, and to be acknowledged in this way is be-
yond anything I could have imagined. 
I can’t wait to experience this once-in-a-lifetime 
occasion, and I am looking forward to sharing all 
the stories and memories with our children. I hope 
that moments like this inspire them to see the im-
pact of dedication, hard work, and the joy of life-
long learning. 
Thank you to everyone who has been part of this 
journey—this recognition is not just for the staff who 
attend the palace, but a celebration of the in-
credible school community we have built togeth-
er! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
A Fond Farewell to Mrs. Scrutton 
After thirty remarkable years of dedication, kind-
ness, and unwavering support, it is time to bid a 
heartfelt farewell to the wonderful Mrs. Scrutton. 
Throughout her years at All Saints, Mrs. Scrutton has 
transcended her role as a Classroom Assistant, be-
coming a mentor, role model, and a beacon of 
warmth and encouragement. Her infectious smile 
and boundless enthusiasm have brightened count-
less days, uplifted spirits, and left an indelible mark 
on generations of children and staff. Many of our 
parents will undoubtedly remember her from their 
own time at our school. 
As she embarks on this well-deserved retirement, 
we hope she takes with her the same joy she has 
given to so many over the years. We wish her days 
filled with relaxation, adventure, and all the happi-
ness she has shared with us. 
Mrs. Scrutton, thank you for everything—you will 
always be a cherished part of the All Saints family! 
Enjoy this new chapter; you have certainly earned 
it. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
VE Day – 80th Anniversary Celebration 
To mark the 80th Anniversary of VE Day, we invite 
all pupils to come to school dressed in red, white, 
and blue (Union Jack colours) on Thursday 8th 
May. As part of our celebrations, the children will 
also be learning a special song to commemorate 
the occasion. 
In addition, on Wednesday 7th May, a group of 
Year 6 children will be attending a 1940s-themed 
street party organised by Liverpool City Council 
and LFC. They’ll enjoy traditional 1940s activities 
including Punch and Judy shows, dancing, games, 
arts and crafts, and even a 1940s-style lunch. 
Children selected to attend this special event will 
receive a letter to take home with more infor-
mation for parents. 
We’re looking forward to a memorable and mean-
ingful celebration for all! 

News 



 
Stay Sun Safe at School! 
With the warmer weather upon us, we want to en-
sure that all our children stay safe while enjoying their 
time outdoors. 
We kindly remind parents to send their children to 
school with a suitable sun hat each day. Hats pro-
vide essential protection from the sun, and we en-
courage children to wear them whenever needed. If 
a child forgets or misplaces theirs, we do our best to 
provide spare hats so that everyone can participate 
safely in outdoor activities. 
Similarly, sunscreen is an important part of sun safety. 
We ask parents to provide an appropriately protec-
tive sunscreen for their child to use throughout the 
school day. This can either be a whole day sun-
screen or a bottle with the child’s name in sent into 
school to be reapplied.  If a child forgets, loses, or 
runs out of their own, we make additional sunscreen 
available for outdoor activities. This is the sunscreen 
we currently use:  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Year 5 Fire Champions 
All of year 5 attended a large Fire Champions event 
at Anfield Stadium on Thursday, taking part in differ-
ent workshops teaching them important life skills.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Road Safety, Parking and Stopping Outside School 
We continue to be alarmed by the standard of park-
ing and dropping off around school both in the 
morning drop-off and in the afternoon pick-up times. 
This is clearly unacceptable, and we have made fur-
ther requests to the council to increase the presence 
of traffic officers so offenders can be fined for any 
anti-social parking.   
We also continue to work with the council’s School 
Street Programme which includes the local neigh-
bours and communityI have contacted them for an 
update towards progress on this, as the situation is 
deteriorating. I know the vast majority of parents 
think carefully about where they park, or better still 
try and walk/cycle to school, and we are grateful for 
your thoughtfulness and cooperation. Together, we 
can try and address those who continue to do the 
opposite. If you would like to begin another petition 
as parents that we can present to the council, we 
would be very happy to support this.  
 
Key Dates in May 
3rd May and 17th May 
Y4 First Holy Communion All Saints Church 
12th – 14th May 
KS2 SATs week 
Friday 23rd May 
First Holy Communion Party 
 
From Spellow to Southport....With Love 
Venue: The Isla Gladstone Conservatory, Stanley 
Park, Anfield Road, Liverpool, L4 0TD 
Date: May 28, 2025 
Time: 12:00 pm 
Ends: 4:00 pm 
Tickets are FREE but capacity is limited so we advise 
booking in advance by using this link: 
From Spellow to Southport....With Love  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Prayer and Liturgy 

Third Sunday of Easter 
 

This week we hear about how Jesus appeared to the disciples while they were fishing, helped them to catch more 
fish and ate with them on the beach afterwards. Let’s think some more about this today. 
 
A reading from the holy Gospel according to John  21:1-19 
After this, Jesus appeared once more to his disciples at Lake Tiberias. This is how it happened. Simon Peter, Thomas 
(called the Twin), Nathanael (the one from Cana in Galilee), the sons of Zebedee, and two other disciples of Jesus 
were all together. Simon Peter said to the others, “I am going fishing.”  “We will come with you,” they told him. So 
they went out in a boat, but all that night they did not catch a thing. As the sun was rising, Jesus stood at the 
water’s edge, but the disciples did not know that it was Jesus. Then he asked them, “Young men, haven’t you 
caught anything?”  “Not a thing,” they answered.  He said to them, “Throw your net out on the right side of the 
boat, and you will catch some.” So they threw the net out and could not pull it back in because they had caught so 
many fish.  The disciple whom Jesus loved said to Peter, “It is the Lord!” When Peter heard that it was the Lord, he 
wrapped his outer garment round him (for he had taken his clothes off) and jumped into the water. The other dis-
ciples came to shore in the boat, pulling the net full of fish. They were not very far from land, about a hundred me-
tres away. When they stepped ashore, they saw a charcoal fire there with fish on it and some bread. Then Jesus said 
to them, “Bring some of the fish you have just caught.” 
Simon Peter went aboard and dragged the net ashore full of big fish, 153 in all; even though there were so many, 
still the net did not tear. Jesus said to them, “Come and eat.” None of the disciples dared ask him, “Who are you?” 
because they knew it was the Lord. So Jesus went over, took the bread, and gave it to them; he did the same with 
the fish.  This, then, was the third time Jesus appeared to the disciples after he was raised from death. 
After they had eaten, Jesus said to Simon Peter, “Simon son of John, do you love me more than these others do?” 
“Yes, Lord,” he answered, “you know that I love you.”  Jesus said to him, “Take care of my lambs.” A second time 
Jesus said to him, “Simon son of John, do you love me?”  “Yes, Lord,” he answered, “you know that I love you.” 
Jesus said to him, “Take care of my sheep.” A third time Jesus said, “Simon son of John, do you love me?” 
Peter became sad because Jesus asked him the third time, “Do you love me?” and so he said to him, “Lord, you 
know everything; you know that I love you!”  Jesus said to him, “Take care of my sheep. I am telling you the truth: 
when you were young, you used to get ready and go anywhere you wanted to; but when you are old, you will 
stretch out your hands and someone else will bind you and take you where you don’t want to go.” (In saying this, 
Jesus was indicating the way in which Peter would die and bring glory to God.) Then Jesus said to him, “Follow me!” 
 
After Jesus had died and risen again, the disciples were out fishing in their boat, when Jesus appeared on the beach. 
They hadn’t managed to catch anything, so Jesus told them to throw out their net again. This time they managed 
to catch lots and lots of fish.  How do you think the disciples felt about catching so many fish? 
The disciples headed back to the beach and they shared some breakfast with Jesus. How do you think the disciples 
felt about seeing Jesus again and spending time with him?  They must have been so happy and excited. But maybe 
a little nervous too?  How do you feel when you see someone you haven’t seen for ages? Perhaps you have friends 
or family members who live a long way away? What do you do and say when you see them?  
Sitting together to eat is a great way to get to know or to catch up with people and can be lots of fun. Can you 
think of a time when you have sat with others to eat a meal? Was it dinner at home? Or school lunch? Or at Easter 
or another special occasion?  Who was there? What did you do? Did you eat in silence? Or did you spend time talk-
ing to each other? Did you share the same food?   All around the world, people come together to eat and share 
food with one another.  But there are lots of people who struggle to get enough food to eat for themselves and 
their families. Do you think that is fair?  Even though there is enough food in the world for everyone to have what 
they need, it is not shared fairly. Some people have more than they need and some people do not have enough.  
So this week as we sit together and eat with others, let’s think about all the other people around the world who 
are doing the same thing.   And let’s also think about all the people who do not have enough food to eat. Let’s 
pray for them and work together with them to make sure that everyone has their fair share of food. Let’s give 
what we can of our time and our talents to make the world a fairer place. 

 
Creator God,  
you made a world of plenty  
with enough food for everyone.  
As we break bread together,  
fill us with your love and lead us  
to share whatever we are able. Amen. 



 
Stars of The Week 

 
Hayden - Oak Room - for showing confidence at swimming 

Ariya - Oak Room - for being a superstar! 
 

Molly - R1 - for showing fantastic progress across the curriculum  
Rourke - R1 - for always working hard and involving himself in whole class and group discussion  

Bobby - R2 - for excellent work in groups! Well done!  
Ethan - R2 - for amazing work in rugby tots! Well done!  

 
Darla - 1J - for 100% effort in all subjects 

Harrison - 1J - for 100% effort in all subjects 
 

Nevan - 2G - for his amazing geographical skills 
Isobelle - 2G - for trying her best in her first swimming lesson 

Eisa - 2J - for fantastic geographical knowledge about Sierra Leone 
Darcy - 2J - for fantastic improvements with her fractions 

 
Tallulah - 3S - for fantastic character description using 'show don't tell' 

Skye - 3S - for brilliant work finding and naming the continents and oceans 
 

Jenson - 4B - for wonderful participation in athletics 
Conor - 4B - for excellent classification skills in Science 

 
Theo - 5F - for working very hard all week and being very helpful in class 

James - 5F - for working very hard all week and being very helpful in class 
 

Zak - Firefly Class - for following instructions and initiating interactions 
Alice - Butterfly Class - for labelling her violin strings 

 


